YOUR NAME AND ADDRESS HERE
…………………………………………………..
…………………………………………………..
…………………………………………………….


Today’s date


Mr. D. Gauke MP
Exchequer Secretary to the Treasury
HM Treasury
100 Parliament Street
London
SW1A 2BQ


Dear Mr. Gauke,

Re.:  Tax Relief on the Cost of Continuing Professional Development for Dental Care Professionals

As you may be aware,   all Dental Care Professionals are now obliged to be registered with the General Dental Council, and to complete a specific amount of CPD in order to remain registered.  This adds a considerable financial burden, especially for dental nurses who are amongst the lowest paid members of the dental team.

HMRC currently does not allow tax relief on the cost of CPD, even though dental nurses are required to complete 150 hours of CPD per 5 year cycle in order to remain on the GDC Register; they may not continue to work as a dental nurse if they are not registered.

I attach a copy of the Briefing Note on this subject sent to you by Pam Swain, Chief Executive of the British Association of Dental Nurses.  I also attach a copy of the BADN 2011 Salary Survey Report, showing that the majority of registered dental nurses earn around £15,000 per annum.

In your response to Ms. Swain, dated February 2011, you state that in order to be eligible for tax relief, “expenses must be incurred exclusively as an intrinsic part of the performance of duties”.  You then go on to state that the CPD required of dental nurses in order to remain on the GDC Register (and therefore remain in employment as dental nurses) does not have these required characteristics.  I fail to understand why - if dental nurses are required to be GDC registered in order to work at their chosen profession and are required to complete mandatory CPD in order to remain GDC registered - HMRC do not consider dental nurses’ mandatory CPD expenses to have been incurred as an intrinsic part of the performance of their duties.

[bookmark: _GoBack]I am formally requesting that HMRC reconsider the question of tax relief on mandatory CPD costs for Dental Care Professionals.  I am also sending a copy of this letter to my Member of Parliament, with a request that this matter be raised by them in the appropriate quarters.

Yours sincerely,

Your signature here

Your Name Here

Enc.	1.	Briefing Note on Tax Allowances for CPD Costs
                2.	Report on BADN 2011 Salary Survey


Cc	Name of your MP

